Llanbister Community Council General Meeting 

Date: Wednesday 9th May 2018
Time: 7.30

Venue: Llanbister Community Hall

1. Apologies received:


      Gwyn Morgan, County Cllr Rachel Powell
2. Members Present: Darren Rogers (Chair), Wayne Bowen, Janet Thomas, Marc Williams, Geoff Morgan, David Horne (Clerk)

3. Declaration of Interest:  

None

4. Minutes of the Last Meeting – The minutes of the previous meeting held on 18/04/2018 were confirmed and signed as a correct record. After being signed there was a matter raised by Janet Thomas but as the minutes had been signed as a true record they could not be amended. 

Janet believed that in the Business section (Item D) that it was specified that only the Chair or Clerk should have any contact with officials. However none of the other councillors recalled any such a specification.
5. Matters Arising from Minutes 
a) Annual Play inspections 2018. Clerk responded to the email from PCC as requested by council., pointing out that the play area in Llanbister is owned by PCC not us. In light of this PCC are responsible for carrying out the inspection. Clerk also requested a copy of the inspection report once completed. Marion Bufton from PCC acknowledged receipt  and confirmed that we would receive a copy of said report once the inspection has been completed
b) Clerk was requested to contact the Clerks of other local community councils, in particular – Llanbadarn, Abbey Cym Hir and Llandewi; in relation to a GDPR document – 6 weeks to GDPR. We will have to pay for an annual audit to be conducted. It is cheaper if two or more councils join together for that purpose. No response has been received from any of the councils contacted. In light of proposed amendments to the GDPR The Clerk was asked to investigate if the amendments would have any bearing on this subject. It was suggested that Neil King (Clerk to Knighton Council) may be able to advise on the best way to proceed with this.  

c) Defibrillator update. The grant money from PAVO has been received. The application form and registration form have been completed and sent to Welsh hearts. They will deliver the defibrillator and cabinet together and do a presentation on how to use both. We have requested a suitable time (Weekday after 3.45pm) for the presentation. Following that we can arrange fitting by Steve Thomas. It was proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Raymond Lewis that the payment of £1,354 + VAT can be made as soon as an invoice has been received from Welsh Hearts. Clerk to action
d) Lease additions. The Clerk wrote to Mr Philip Sherrard as requested regarding the registry plans that Janet Thomas brought to the last meeting. He replied that the registry plans relating to the two bits of freehold land help by PCC and the lease held by the Community Council, all exclude the bit of land where the oil tank is marked as being in the proposed lease amendment. He attached the copies of those plans. “Our knowledge of the situation is as per our Deed Packet and the land registry and our own GIS database of assets”.  He requested to see a copy of the plans council were shown. Clerk replied by inviting Mr Sherrard to our meeting tonight. Having had no response to this Clerk was requested to invite both Phillip Sherrard and David Thompson to a site visit as soon as can possibly be arranged in order to sort out both outstanding issues regarding the lease additions  

e) Commemorative mugs for the Royal wedding have now been received. It was proposed by Marc Williams and seconded by Raymond Lewis that all children in Llanbister Parish from the age of birth up to leaving primary school (as of May 2018) should receive one of the mugs. It was further proposed by Wayne Bowen and seconded by Geoff Morgan that a list of those children entitled to receive a mug be compiled. Clerk to action 
f) Following a discussion about a recent special hall committee meeting, Clerk was asked to write to the Chair of the hall committee and alert them to a possible breech of conditions, in that insufficient notice of their special meeting was given and that any decisions reached in said meeting may need to be re-visited. Tracey Lewis acknowledged receipt of the email and agreed to discuss it on 25th April when the next general meeting of the hall committee takes place. Following their meeting we received a written response from them. Council has decided that no further action is being taken in this matter and we need to reply to the Hall Committee acknowledging their response and our decision.
6. Planning

a) Planning application – P/2018/0417 received on 19th April 2018 in relation for outline approval for the erection of a dwelling and vehicular access at lane adjacent to Eryl Ithon Llanbister. 21 day period expires 10th May 2018. There were no objections raised by Council. Clerk to respond to PCC stating we have no objections and welcome new developments and people into the village
b) Receive decision notices 20/3/18 to 20/4/18. This was sent out to all councillors
7. Correspondence
      19/4/18

a) Receive email from OVW regarding The Councillor Training course being held on 3rd May 2018 at St Johns Ambulance Hall, Ammandford. This was sent out to all councillors
b) Receive email from PCC in regard to Adoption of the Powys Local Development Plan (PLDP) 2011 to 2016. This was sent out to all councillors
c) Receive email from OVW relating to GDPR regarding the need for all local councils to appoint a Data Protection Officer (DPO). This was sent out to all councillors. This is subject to an amendment in Parliament and may be scrapped. We are following good practice as we have appointed a DPO. Clerk to investigate and report back to next meeting.
23/4/18
d) Receive email from Wales Community Health Council regarding having your say on service change. A consultation process is in place until 12/7/18 to look at proposals for changes that will affect patients in areas of Powys. This was sent out to all councillors. 
24/4/18

e) Receive letter from OVW. Having renewed our OVW membership we have been asked to confirm who our representatives at the OVW quarterly area committee meetings are. This was sent out to all councillors. It was discussed and decided to leave the situation as was previously agreed in August 2017. Chair plus Geoff Morgan remain as our representatives. 
f) Receive email from County Cllr Rachel Powell. Star tenant award nominations. This was sent out to all councillors. 
26/4/18

g) Receive email from OVW. Update on GDPR and Data Protection Bill. This was sent out to all councillors. 
27/4/18

h) Receive email from Welsh Government. Independent Review Panel on Community and Town Councils seeking views from members of the public on the future role of Community and Town Councils. This was sent out to all councillors. 
i) Receive email from PCC - electoral services. Youth representatives on Town/Community Councils. This was sent out to all councillors. 
30/4/18
j) Receive email from OVW regarding Data Protection Fees. This was sent out to all councillors
2/5/18

k) Receive letter from Hall Committee in response to LCC after the last meeting. The letter was read out and the information requested discussed. This was sent out to all councillors. 
8. Business to be transacted
A) Insurance renewal – The insurance provider for the council has changed to BHIB. Our policy expires on 31st may 2018. A renewal quote has been obtained and needs to be agreed so that the Clerk can pay the premium in time for the new policy to take effect in 1st June 2018. Clerk informed the meeting that data breach was not included in the policy but the renewal quote was significantly less than the previous year and with the same cover. Clerk was asked to make enquiries regarding the addition of data breach to the policy. It was proposed by Wayne Bowen and seconded by Raymond Lewis that the policy be renewed with the addition of data breach. Clerk to action 
B) On the advice of OVW we need some rules for councillors that govern how they discuss council matters outside of council meetings and/or without prior council approval. In addition the protocol needs to cover excluding members of the press and public in view of the sensitive nature of the business to be transacted and that it would not be in the public interest for the press and public to be present for that particular item of business. It should also include limitations on who makes official contact on behalf of the Council for business purposes. It was proposed by Geoff Morgan and seconded by Janet Thomas that the chair and clerk design the protocol.

9. Finance
a) End of Year Accounts.
      Received were the internally audited accounts for the year end 31/03/2018.     

      The internal auditor’s letter was received and read out. Members agreed with the 
      balances and signed the external audit form to be forwarded to Grant Thornton.
b) Bank account balances
      Savings Account balance as at 5th May 2018           £1072.76                            

      Community Account balance as at 5th May 2018        £3371.04
      Unpresented cheques                                  NONE
      £200 of the above balance relates to the grant received for the website.
      Outgoings as part of the above balance – NONE

      100398 – OVW membership £57
      100399 – CDC Commemorative mugs £238.20

      100400 – Welsh Hearts Defibrillator £1,437.80

      100401 – BHIB Insurance Renewal £396.50

      100402 – Clerks wages (Apr + May) £124.74

      Income (as part of above balance) - NONE
  10.) Any other business
· When is the website fee due to be paid – Clerk to investigate and action

· The storm drain in the centre of the road opposite the lower entrance to the Lion

Hotel has large gaps round it.

· There is a manhole cover on the school access road that has flipped over recently and is a hazard

· The road from Pantygrofelin to the Ddole Road is in a poor state of repair

· The B4536 road to Great Cantel Farm is in a poor state of repair

It was suggested that we advise County Cllr Rachel Powell who can forward them to the correct department at PCC in order to facilitate the repairs. 
  11) Date of the next meeting: Wednesday 11th July 2018 1t 7.30pm

